
 

  

Mary Ann Bresba was raised in a family that 

believed in caring for others, 

so it was natural that she 

would get involved with OH 

right at the beginning of its 

existence. She already had 

lots of experience as a  

graduate nurse, working in 

a hospital in Afghanistan as 

a member of the US Peace 

corps, and serving as a 

home nurse. “Going into people’s homes      

rather than working with them in the       

hospital presents a different dynamic and I 

liked that.” She is presently a volunteer for one 

of the women’s apartments and enjoys playing the 

role of “big sister” for one resident, taking her 

shopping for clothes or gifts, and having coffee. 

She also takes residents to doctor or dentist 

appointments. “I enjoy getting to know people 

and seeing what I can do to be a friend and 

help them in good times and bad,” she says.  

Another ten-year volunteer is 

Martha Beck, also a graduate 

nurse who feels her background 

has given her good experience to 

help problem solve. She likes the 

family-like atmosphere in her 

apartment of women residents, 

although she notes that they 

prefer to go on outings with 

her individually: shopping, 

appointments, or coffee. 

Martha really enjoys the training sessions that are 

held periodically for volunteers. She says “I learn 

a lot and it helps me understand my residents 

better.” A comprehensive training session is pro-

vided for all new volunteers and they are offered 

plenty of support during their first months. 

Hockey player and member of the Over-80 Hall of 

Fame Hockey Players,  Paul Carrier plays four 

times a week on different 

teams and still finds time to 

serve as a volunteer for OH.  

Paul first heard about OH at a 

church talk many years ago 

when he first moved to the 

South Shore. “I had always 

been involved as a         

volunteer when I lived in      

Montreal so I was looking 

to be a volunteer for some organization when 

I heard about Our Harbour.” He works now with 

an apartment of 3 men. “I drive them to their 

activity and then stay and participate.”  Recently 

he played pool and bowled with them. Obviously 

he enjoys many different sports but he also 

has altruistic motives: “I enjoy meeting people 

and I believe in giving back,” he says. 

Hector Cantor is originally from Colombia and 

holds the honour of being Our 

Harbour’s first Spanish Santa at 

our Christmas party!  Shortly after 

Hector arrived in Montreal, he be-

came involved visiting seniors in 

their homes. This gave him a 

taste for helping people. So he 

became a volunteer at one of Our 

Harbour’s apartments.  One activ-

ity he especially enjoys with them 

is getting together once a week 

for a snack and good conversation. 

Hector also participates in activities with his      

residents, such as going to movies and playing 

pool. He truly enjoys working with others and 

“cares a lot” for what he does at OH.  “I have 

had a good life in Canada,” he says, “and this 

is one way for me to give back.”  

Our Volunteers Mean the World to Our Harbour 

 We are so appreciative of all our volunteers who contribute so much to our residents’ lives. 

Meet 4 of them! 
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OH Residents Enjoy a Variety 

of Activities 

One of our goals at Our Harbour is to promote 

recovery and to help our residents to feel  a 

part of everyday life. They 

achieve this by participat-

ing in activities that allow 

them to build relationships, 

participate in interactive 

learning and problem-

solving activities, and build 

their self-esteem. Thanks to grants from IGA 

Louise Menard and Fondation André Gauthier, 

our coordinator arranged  6 to 7 workshops 

this fall on a variety of topics including 

assertiveness training, addressing sleep 

issues, nutrition and exercise, hearing voices, 

and effective communication skills. In 

December and January, activities will focus on 

the holiday season with opportunity to bake 

festive cookies and plan and hold apartment 

Christmas and New Year’s parties. 

In addition, OH residents plan their own 

weekly activities and enjoy outings with other 

residents and volunteers. Favorites this fall 

were going bowling, taking in a recent movie, 

or playing pool. Residents make suggestions 

of activities and then vote democratically to 

choose which ones they will do as a group. 

Our Harbour Promotional 
Video-Now available in both 
English and French! 

By Susan Kerwin-Boudreau, pictured below 

According to the Canadian Mental Health 

Association, 20% of Canadians will personally 

experience a mental illness in their lifetime. 

So begins the Our Harbour promotional video 

- now available on our website in both English 

and French - thanks to producer and former 

Board member, Brian Morel. Each seven-

minute video features brief appearances from 

several members of our community-including 

our president, coordinator, volunteers and 

Board members. Most importantly, our 

residents speak of how living at Our Harbour 

has given them stability, joy, serenity and a 

reason for living!  

Check out the two new videos on our website- 

the English version can be found under 

Donations. Click on français  to view the 

French version. Thanks to coordinator Isabelle 

Bélanger for helping to organize the French 

version. 

Truly, Our Harbour has much to be proud of! 

OH Summer BBQ 

OH residents, some of their 

families, volunteers, and 

members of the Board of 

Directors turned out in full 

force at our annual summer 

BBQ, held once again in our 

President’s beautiful back 

garden. The usual BBQ fare 

was served: hot dogs, ham-

burgers and salads, with 

eight different desserts to 

tempt us. Picture brownies with cream 

cheese topping and raspberries! Everyone 

had fun participating in the games, some 

annual ones and some new.  A popular new 

game this year was “Collect all the clothespins.” 

Each person started with one clothespin 

pinned to their clothes, but during the after-

noon, they could add or subtract to their 

Visit ourharbour.org  

collection by conversing with others and 

refusing to answer questions with either “yes” 

or “no.”  If they uttered one of these fatal 

words, they lost their pin to the questioner.  

Of course the goal of the game was for one 

person to weigh themselves down with all the 

clothespins.  The grand winner was our new 

coordinator, Isabelle.  Now she has enough 

clothespins to hang out her laundry! 

ourharbour.org
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Our Harbour Walks for Mental Health 

Again this year on a beautiful October day, Our Harbour 

residents, staff and volunteers enthusiastically participated 

in the Montreal Walk for Mental Health. They joined 

hundreds of other walkers from many different organizations in 

Montreal and the environs as they set off from Phillips 

Square.  Walking to the regular beat of a drum, they 

proceeded down de Maisonneuve as far as Guy Street and 

then back via Ste-Catherine.  Thanks to good patrolling by 

the Police, everyone was able to walk right out on the road, 

displaying their signs and banners to draw attention to the 

walk that heightens awareness of the public to people living 

with mental health problems. 

After the walk, the OH gang headed back to the South 

Shore where they were treated to a subsidized lunch at 

Vichy’s Restaurant. 

Adye, Ethel Joan 
Agence de sante  et de services   so-
ciaux - Monte re gie  
Beaton, Nancy 
Bluteau, Lise 
Borlace, Patricia 
Borrelli, Heather 
Canada Helps 
Candiac Wednesday Group 
Cantor, Hector 
Carr, Diane 
Carr, Marilyn 
Carrier, Paul 
Carter, Janet 
Cassin, Ann & Ray 
Centraide 
Colaco, Madeleine 
De Grandpre , Ellen 
Duffy, Olive 
Duguid, Barbara 
Dyson-St-Germain, Jennifer 
Erskine-Henry, Kevin 
Evdokias, John 
Fear, Anne 
Fednav Limite e / Fednav Limited 
Good Shepherd Church Leisure 
 Group  
Jackson, Margaret 
Jacobs-Sanson, Hermina 
Jones, Ron 
Kerwin-Borrelli, Honore 
Boudreau, Susan Kerwin & Spencer  
Knights of Columbus-Christ the King 
Lanthier-Strickland, Carole 
Les œuvres de l'E ve que de St-Jean  
Lion's Club of St-Lambert Inc 
Lundbeck Canada Inc 
Michaud, Liette 
Mood Disorders Society of Canada 
Nine and Dine Golf Group 
Noble, Christopher & Lorette 
O'Malley, Mary 
Philipp, Jarmila 
Pozer, Dale 
Rene  Photo 
Roberts, Joan 
Rocke, Charles & Brigitte Boudreau 
Smith, Sylvia 
Smith, Glenn 
St- Augustine Women's Guild 
St. Lambert United Church 
St-Barnabas Church Coffee Fund 
The Menȭs Club Holy Cross 
Woodruff, Peter & Susan 

Our heartfelt thanks to our 
generous donors,  

January 2015 to October 2015 

New Information Kits for OH 

Thanks to our coordinators, OH has new 

information kits to distribute to Health Care 

workers on the South Shore. OH depends 

on referrals from such organizations to 

assure a supply of appropriate residents to 

fill vacancies in the apartments when they arise. In the past, 

we have not always been well-known to francophone 

organizations but now, with information in both languages, 

we anticipate receiving more referrals. Each kit contains bi-

lingual information: our business card, our brochure, a letter 

from the Coordinators, and a recent copy of our Newsletter. 
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  OORDINATOR'S  

  ORNER           by Perveen Khokhar  

Lots has been happening since the last newsletter and it's been exciting.  

Apartment life continued to have its ups and downs and we lost two 

other residents but welcomed two very nice guys in the summer. 

Both of them are adjusting to life at Our Harbour and one in particular 

was very relieved to find stable housing with warmth of acceptance 

and friendships and opportunities to spread his wings in freedom to 

be himself. 

We have so enjoyed the services of a volunteer couple, the Denny's, 

but now after over 10 years, sadly, they have had to step down due 

to health issues. They remain 'good friends' of Our Harbour and will join us for special 

events.  Needless to say, we are very actively trying to recruit new members 

(volunteers) to the OH family. 

We also welcome two wonderful stagiaires. One is from Champlain College, in the Special 

Care Counselling programme and she has been a real help in organising the in-house 

workshops and also helping with individual residents. The other stagiaire is from Dawson 

College, training in Social Service work. Coming from Honduras, she was able to organise 

a special Latin dancing workshop. It was so well received that she was asked by the 

residents to do it every week!  

Summer time was great fun as the residents, staff and volunteers were able to attend 

the Balloon festival at St-Jean-sur-Richelieu. What a spectacular sight it was to see each 

gigantic balloon puff up and fly away. We also enjoyed a picnic/ workshop at Boucherville 

Islands until the rain interrupted things and we had to drive off. However, everyone's 

spirits were high and we continued the workshop in one of the resident's apartment. 

Thank you guys for being such good sports and hosts. 

We are now gearing up for our annual Christmas party, a real highlight for the residents. 

But everyone has a great time at this event.  

Thank you, all you wonderful volunteers and of course residents for making life so truly worthwhile. 

Volunteer Recruitment Campaign in Full Swing 

Our Harbour recently launched a volunteer recruitment campaign, with Catherine Gillbert at 

the helm. Always accompanied by a resident, she brings her profound knowledge of Our Harbour 

to local community groups. The resident explains how Our Harbour changes residents' lives 

and how important the volunteers are to their wellbeing. Interested individuals are interviewed 

by a coordinator to make sure that they understand the responsibilities of the position. New 

volunteers are provided training and a mentor as they are 

welcomed into the Our harbour family. 

Interested groups or individuals should contact Catherine 

at (450) 671-1519 or catherine.giLLbert@videotron.ca .  

Other questions can be directed to the main office through 

(450) 671-9160 or info@ourharbour.org . 

mailto:catherine.giLLbert@videotron.ca

